April 4, 1997

Professor Robert Brauneis National Law Center George Washington University 720 20th Street Washington, D.C. 20052

Dear Bob:

I would like to thank you again for your generous efforts on our behalf. I am enclosing a copy of my letter to Jack Friedenthal that also expresses our appreciation. We will be sure to call you again if we identify any additional thorny and impenetrable legal bramble bushes.

I neglected to ask you whether you were clerking for Justice Souter at the time of the *Lee v. Weisman* (school prayer) case. If so, I would be very interested in talking to you about it.

Best wishes,

T. Jeremy GunnGeneral Counsel andAssociate Director for Research and Analysis

Enclosure